Britto, John

From: Esther Lieberman — ] G 6§

Sent: Wednesday, April 4, 2018 10:38 AM e
To: Clerks@vaughan.ca ‘ COMMUN'CATH N
Subject: Jaffaric Development Application Cw . A_P‘u L L{ kf

To Whom It May Concern:

i understand that there is an upcoming Cit\f of Vaughan Council Meeting today regarding the Jaffari development
application at the OMB.

| am a resident of Thornhill Woods, a close neighbour to this development. | am strongly concerned about their
application to have high rise buildings and add multiple other buildings on the property that would make it a high
density area. | believe this area is zoned for low density, which would be in keeping with the feel of our neighbourhood. |
have a very young family and am concerned about the safety of my children due to high traffic flow through our
neighbourhood with the addition of this development as it is currently proposed.On the proposed map there are exits
into Thornhill Woods from the development which will absolutely mean increased traffic. Entrances and exits o the
development should be primarily off of Bathurst street, not through Thomhill Woods. There is already
significant traffic congestion in the area which is making it more difficult to get to work and school. Drivers do not obey
speed limits and make it unsafe for our children, more will only compound the problem. 1n addition, our children's
education is of such importance. There are concerns as to whether the current schools can handle a higher than
expected density. Children in Thornhill Woods already, should not have to learn in avercrowded schools. The applicant
is welcome to develop the land, but it must be in keeping with our community - low rise and low density.

Thank you,
Esther Lieberman




